Notes to the editor about this Template
This Newsletter Template was created in Microsoft Word as a .doc. All headlines and titles are in various point sizes of the Arial font. Body text is in Times New Roman. Once the document is downloaded and saved to your computer, you can make changes to suit your individual needs and tastes. Please note that if you do change fonts, you may have to reformat some of the text because different fonts take up different amount of space in the same point size.
A sample local logo was used on page 2. All of these items can be changed to fit your needs. You can get a local logo for your local in color or black and white by sending us your request. Please include whether you want color, black and white, or both. Also, include the exact name of your local Association and your contact information. Please send requests to asmirnov@tea.nea.org.

The four-page newsletter template includes pertinent news items, promotion materials and dates to remember, as well as quotations and clip art you might want to use.

Please let us know whether this newsletter meets your needs and share your suggestions. You can share your local newsletter through TEA’s Newsletter Exchange. Members of the Exchange share copies with other local associations across the state. Contact Alexei Smirnov [asmirnov@tea.nea.org].
If you are reading this as a hard copy, please contact Alexei Smirnov [asmirnov@tea.nea.org] to request your local logo or offer feedback at 615.242.8392, ext. 119 or 800.342.8367. 
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From the President  


Calendar of Events
April 2013

April 2

Day on the Hill Rally

April 5-6

TEA Spring Symposium, Gatlinburg
April 8

Holocaust Remembrance Day
April 10

Deadline for mailing to TEA administrator cluster, retired, and state NEA delegate ballots or tabulations and NEA local delegate report forms

April 20

TUEAC
April 22 

Earth Day

April 24

Administrative Professionals Day
April 27

ESP Conference, TEA Building

May 2013

May 3

Deadline for Local Association Newsletter Contest entries

May 5

Teacher Appreciation Week

May 7

National Teacher Day

May 10

NEA RA room reservation deadline

May 10-11

TEA Representative Assembly, Nashville Convention Center
May 12

Mother’s Day
May 18

Armed Forces Day
May 27

Memorial Day


TEA Calls for Fair, Strong, Simple Evaluation System
TEA legislation gets support from Republican sponsors in House, Senate
     The most important issue for TEA and its members is to make common sense changes to the evaluation system so that it is something in which teachers can have faith.  A poll of 450 teachers conducted by TEA in October showed tremendous distrust of the current evaluation system, with 61 percent of teachers disapproving of the system, and 28 percent in favor. The opposition was highest for secondary teachers, with 70 percent opposed and only 24 percent in favor. 

     It is important to note teachers are not opposed to evaluation, but that flaws in the system cast doubt.  Former teachers of the year have been getting poor evaluations, paperwork has gone through the roof, and there is a sense that wild swings in evaluation scores could wreck a career. The vast majority of teachers believe that the evaluation system will not identify those teachers in need of help and professional development. TEA has offered fundamental changes to the system in a bill filed last week.

     The Fair and Clear Teacher Evaluation Act is being sponsored by two Republicans, Rep. Jim Coley of Bartlett and Sen. Bill Ketron of Murfreesboro.  The bill is based on the idea of pre-testing students at the beginning of the year or semester, and post-testing students at the end as a more accurate way of using testing.  A pre-test/post-test will allow most teachers who do not have student data now to be evaluated on their own students, and not use school-wide data.  A pre-test, post-test also provides needed new measures beyond TVAAS, the software the state uses to determine teacher effectiveness. Many educators across Tennessee have expressed deep concerns about TVAAS, and how testing can vary greatly from class to class.

     There is a growing understanding among legislators on both sides of the aisle that changes can and should be made to the evaluation.  As TEA works the halls and offices on the Hill, it has found very few  who are happy with the current system.  Education Commissioner Kevin Huffman has told lawmakers he wants to “tweak” the system this year, but TEA will fight for a more fundamental change that makes the system fair and clear.
Common Core Changes Would Help Teaching and Learning
By Gera Summerford

     Across Tennessee and in 44 other states, teachers and administrators are gearing up for the Common Core State Standards (CCSS). Many of us have seen a variety of changes in curriculum and instructional standards during our careers, so what makes this latest change so different? Because this is the first time the vast majority of students in America will be taught a curriculum that is shared across state lines, the commitment to CCSS will be far reaching.

     Unlike many of the current education reform efforts, I believe this change brings a real opportunity to improve instructional practice and increase student achievement. As a high school math teacher, I’ve seen the impact of a K-8 curriculum that has been too broad and too shallow. 

     Students who have strong foundations in arithmetic and numeracy are well prepared to succeed in Algebra and Geometry upon entering high school. In recent years, however, with a broad curriculum and a testing system that included too many topics, the average student was deficient in the fundamental skills needed for success in high school mathematics. The CCSS curriculum is narrower and deeper, and should encourage more creative thinking, analysis and problem-solving. Quality teaching has never been limited to teaching to a test. True learning has never been appropriately measured by multiple choice assessments. Effective teachers have always inspired their students to think independently, to reason well and to grow academically. I’m hopeful the core standards will reinforce this approach to learning.

     The 2013-14 school year will bring full implementation of CCSS in both Math and English/Language Arts followed by the new PARCC testing system in 2014-15. Our challenge is to prepare ourselves and our students for these new standards.

Tennessee teachers have always done an excellent job when challenged to “raise the bar” in student achievement. Only three states have a higher graduation rate, and at 86%, Tennessee’s rate has improved at about double the national average over a five-year period. After a drop in achievement scores due to new testing standards in 2009-10, educators quickly adjusted to the change, improving student performance dramatically in the last two years. Knowing the dedication and commitment of Tennessee’s teachers, I have every confidence that the implementation of CCSS will realize similar success.

     TEA is poised to support our members as we take on this new challenge. TEA staff and member leaders are preparing to offer workshops and professional guidance to supplement the CCSS training provided by the state department of education. You can count on TEA to stay abreast of current practice and changes in education policy and implementation. As always, we do so while advocating for and communicating with our members.

Gera Summerford is TEA president.

Governor Sends Mixed Message on Public Education
     In his “State of the State” speech last night before Tennessee’s General Assembly, Governor Bill Haslam devoted a lot of time to public education, but left the audience with a mixed message on his plans for our schools.

     “While I am pleased that the governor devoted such a large portion of his address to public education, it is troubling to see his voucher agenda moving forward,” said Gera Summerford, Sevier County teacher and Tennessee Education Association president. “Gov. Haslam spoke emphatically about his commitment to public education. Then his next point was about taking money from our public schools to give to private schools. To me, that sends a very mixed message.”
      “School voucher programs divert critical funding from public schools. Tennessee public schools have among the top graduation rates in the country and, at the same time, one of the lowest rates of funding per student, thereby demonstrating their efficient and effective use of taxpayer dollars. On the other hand, school voucher programs in other states have wasted taxpayer money by supporting substandard and unaccredited programs due to inadequate oversight. No credible study or research has ever proven the effectiveness of school vouchers or demonstrated any improvement in student achievement over public schools,” added Summerford.
      “In addition to the financial drain, school vouchers leave many students behind – including those with greatest need – because vouchers divert tax dollars to private entities that are not required to accept all students nor offer the special services students may need,” the TEA president continued. “In the more than 50 years since school vouchers were first proposed, vouchers still remain controversial, unproven and unpopular.”
     “We applaud the governor’s continued effort to direct more money to public schools, but let’s not take one step forward and two steps back. It is not the taxpayer’s job to support private entities. Let’s keep public money in public schools, supporting initiatives like the governor’s proposal to update technology and improve school safety,” Summerford said.
Risky, Unproven Vouchers Harm Public Education
Bill would allow taxpayer dollars to flow to private entities,
 leaving many students behind
By Gera Summerford
     Rep. Joe Pitts said it best this week when he stated, “The very definition of insanity is doing the same thing over and over, but expecting a different result. I believe the bill before us repeats the same mistakes we are currently making in our education policy.”

     This legislative session is full of public education “reform” bills that do significantly more harm than good for our students. There are a number of bills Rep. Pitts could have been talking about, but this day happened to be about the private school voucher bill (HB 0190), or the so-called “Tennessee Choice and Opportunity Scholarship Act.”

     The fact that the bill gives taxpayer dollars to private entities should be a huge red flag, but even worse is the proposal’s intent to leave many students behind. The bill allows private entities to decide which students are admitted with the “choice and opportunity” voucher, when in fact all students in Tennessee deserve great public schools. Diverting public money to private entities strips our public schools of the funds needed to provide a quality education for every child.

     The Tennessee constitution requires the General Assembly to “provide for the maintenance, support and eligibility standards of a system of free public schools,” yet many legislators’ priority seems to be the maintenance and support of private enterprise. Tennessee already ranks 43rd in the nation for government funding per student.  Instead of giving money to vouchers and other privatization schemes, why not provide adequate funding for our public schools as required in our state constitution?

     Public school teachers are working miracles in their classrooms every day. Tennessee public schools have among the top graduation rates in the country and, at the same time, one of the lowest rates of funding per student. Imagine what educators could do with the proper resources and support from our elected officials.

     A critical flaw in this legislation is the lack of proper oversight. Tennessee’s nationally recognized education standards and measures for accountability do not apply to private programs. This includes public disclosure of teacher licensure, budgets and student achievement. Evidence from other states shows school voucher programs waste taxpayer money by supporting substandard and unaccredited programs.

     No credible study or research has ever proven the effectiveness of school vouchers or demonstrated any sustained improvement in student achievement over public schools. In the more than 50 years since school vouchers were first proposed, the concept remains controversial, unproven and unpopular.
     On behalf of the more the 46,000 educators the Tennessee Education Association represents, I urge you to join us in our fight to defeat this damaging legislation.

     It is time to stop the insanity and start actively supporting Tennessee’s public schools.
Gera Summerford is TEA president.


TEA Fighting Bills That Dangerously Raise Stakes 

On Flawed Evaluation
     The stakes are very high on the evaluation system and growing with each legislative day. Sen. Dolores Gresham of Somerville, Chair of the Senate Education Committee, and Rep. Glen Casada of Thompson Station, have filed legislation to create a pay-for-performance system based on student test scores and teacher evaluations. The proposal also prohibits paying a teacher based on years of experience or advanced degrees. The system would apply to new teachers and anyone who is rehired. It doesn’t seem to matter to the promoters of a bill like this that a recent Vanderbilt study, as well as a whole body of research, shows that performance pay doesn’t work. Teachers work as hard as they can already, and could use some support, not a complete upheaval in their careers.  
     Another bill from Gresham would bar teachers from a rehire list after a reduction-in-force declaration if they had less than a ‘4’ in their previous evaluation. And the hits keep coming. 
     All of these plans to raise the stakes on evaluation take place when fundamental questions about the fairness and validity of the evaluation are being raised by many legislators. The evaluation system is front and center this session. Teachers must be ready to contact their legislators about making sure it is fair, clear, and built to improve teaching and learning. 
Help Fight Changes to Teacher Retirement
     Significant changes to retirement for new teachers have been proposed by State Treasurer David Lillard. The changes represent a significant reduction of the guaranteed retirement benefit crucial to teachers.  

     To find a copy of the plan and a summary, click here.

     The plan as outlined is a bad deal for new teachers, and what’s worse is that it is unnecessary. TCRS is one of the strongest retirement plans in the country. There is ample evidence that Tennessee’s conservative and thoughtful approach to teachers’ retirement in TCRS is sustainable and affordable. With TCRS the old adage applies: if it ain’t broke, don’t fix it.

     The treasurer wants new teachers to pay into a hybrid plan, a portion of it in a defined benefit (as it is currently but with a much smaller percentage) and a portion in a defined contribution (like a 401k). However, after reading the plan TEA has questions whether there is any defined benefit at all. The state seems to hold the power of changing it in future years even after new teachers have vested.

     What the proposed change comes down to is that new teachers will get far less for retirement. This is bad for the profession, bad for schools working to retain good teachers, and bad for students that need highly qualified and experienced teachers.

Teachers take a risk by earning less for the level of education required to teach compared to what they could make in the private sector. In exchange, risk during a teachers’ retirement years is considerably reduced with the defined benefit of TCRS. The Lillard plan breaks this covenant, transferring risk to every young teacher looking for a career in education.

     As the debate moves forward on the Lillard plan, it is important for current and future teachers to weigh in. TEA knows TCRS is not only sustainable, but also in the best interest of teachers, students, and the economic future of the state. Please visit the Legislative Action Center today to email your legislators.
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Join TEA During Legislative Rallies 


This Spring


     Tennessee’s teachers made a strong showing during TEA’s first two “Day on the Hill” rallies in March.  


     More than 170 educators came to Nashville from across the state to show legislators that we are watching them and we care about the changes they are imposing on public education. 


     Join your colleagues on the Hill and bring friends, children and family members with you!


     Report to the TEA building at 9:30 on one of the remaining rally days:


    March 26, 2013


     April 2, 2013


     Free parking will be provided at the TEA building. We will also offer a brief overview of the recent legislative activities and priorities. Following the briefing, TEA will transport everyone to Legislative Plaza. 


     Please contact Sandra Stinson at � HYPERLINK "mailto:sstinson@tea.nea.org" �sstinson@tea.nea.org� 


to let us know which day you plan to attend and how many people you will bring with you.       





Protect Your Membership 


Convert to automatic dues for 2012-13 membership year


     Legislators took away your right to bargain in 2011. What will they try to take next? Retirement? You can help stop these injustices by protecting your TEA membership.


     The Legislature is attempting to limit and control Tennessee educators’ free speech rights if they use payroll deductions for TEA dues. There is a way to protect your rights and benefits through your membership in TEA - sign up for TEA Automatic Dues Pay.


     Automatic Dues Pay will automatically deduct your dues from your checking account two times per month over the membership year.  The conversion to Automatic Dues Pay takes just minutes to complete and it is safe and secure. This simple and easy process allows you to be a continuing member of TEA without interference, pressure or bullying from the Legislature, local school board or the Tennessee School Boards Association (TSBA).


     After you complete the conversion process, please contact your local education association and let them know that you converted your dues to Automatic Dues Pay.


     If you have any questions about this conversion process, please contact TEA Membership Coordinator Shannon Bain or Assistant Executive Director Duran Williams at (800) 342-8367, ext. 213 or ext. 328, respectively.
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is published monthly by the Bradley County Education Association.


If you have questions or comments, please contact:


Jane Doe, Editor


� HYPERLINK "mailto:jdoe@localemail.net" ��jdoe@localemail.net�


615.615.6156


Bradley County Education Association


419 East Street


Anywhere, TN 12345


731.516.5165


BCEA is proud affiliate of the Tennessee Education Association and the National Education Association


For additional assistance, contact UniServ Coordinator Jane Doe,


423.324.2344
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